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Dear Parents 







August 2016
Welcome to Primary 7                                                                  

This term Mrs Angus will be helping to support the children in our class.
This term as a class our project is a book study of ‘The Garbage King’ by Elizabeth Laird. The book is set in Ethiopia therefore pupils will be learning about Ethiopian life, culture, climate and much more. 
In Maths we will be joining with the other Primary 7 class and pupils will split into groups between Miss Thomson and myself. This will ensure very focused learning within Maths. The pupils will continue to use the programme called ‘Big Maths’ to improve mental calculations. Every week pupils will take part in CLIC Challenges and Total Recall Challenges to improve personal scores.
This term in reading and spelling we will be following the Active Literacy Programme combined with the Reflective Reading strategies to improve their understanding of a text. We will also be using the Big Write to focus on up levelling writing by using high level vocabulary, connectives, openers and punctuation.
This term Primary 7 have two trips to look forward to. They will be attending the Techfest Festival in September. They will also be attending the Scottish Friendly Children’s Book Tour with the well-known illustrator Chris Riddell in September.

This year pupils will have the opportunity to go on a residential trip to Ardeonaig. You will be invited along to a meeting over the next few weeks to find out more information. 
Some other useful information to help you out at the beginning of a new school year.

· Homework: Spelling and maths homework will be given out every Monday and is to be handed in on a Thursday. Please could you sign each page of your child’s work. If you have any comments regarding their homework please feel free to write a note beside your child’s work. 


· Reading:  Reading homework will be given out and heard on a Tuesday along with a reading task for the Red, Blue and Yellow group. This will be completed in a jotter. The Green group will have reading homework handed out and heard on a Tuesday and Thursday. They will receive a task on the Thursday.


· Our timetable 
We have gym on a Wednesday and Thursday. Could you please ensure your child has their gym kit on those days.

I look forward to meeting you at our first parents’ evening of the year at the end of September, but please do not wait until then if you have any concerns.  

Miss Gardiner

